Selectmen and Board of Assessors meeting minutes for 06/03/2025

In attendance: Willie Ingraham, Jeff Stevens, Joshua Larrabee, lvy Larrabee, Mark Chadwick, Vicky
Larrabee, Kip Penney

Meeting called to order at 5:59pm by Josh Larrabee

Previous meeting minutes were reviewed. Voted all in favor for approval.

The warrants were reviewed and signed.

Ivy told the Selectmen the bathroom lights were not working, Willie fixed them.

The meeting room is scheduled for Saturday, June 4™, 2025 for a party. We need to have the room
cleaned out from all the old desks and packing material from the new desks.

Ivy gave the Selectmen the update on the grant for our new desks. We have sent payment
confirmation and will be receiving reimbursement in about 10 days.

The Selectmen signed a new excise tax agreement with the Town of Brooks.

The Selectmen signed the 2025 permission form for the Frye Mountain Riders to use the Kenney
Road for Frye Mountain access.

Mark Chadwick and Vicky were in attendance to give an update on the Solar Moratorium. The
Planning Board voted 4-0 in favor of the moratorium. It has been printed and given to the Selectmen
to review and discuss next meeting.

Kip Penney was in attendance requesting to be added to the special town meeting warrant. He
would like to revote on withdrawing from the UARRC.

Meeting Adjourned 7:22pm



